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An initiative of the Homelessness Legal Rights Project Gilbert + Tobin Centre of Public Law, UNSW, Australia

This Bulletin sets out some current developments in Australia and overseas.  Read on to know more about:

CAMPAIGNS AND ADVOCACY

* Rights in Public Space Action Group - Brisbane - Seeking supporters

* Longgrass Association plans next Freedom to Sleep - Darwin

* Boarders and Lodgers Campaign - NSW - Seeking endorsements by 15

   September 2003

* Productivity Commission Inquiry into Affordable Housing - National -

   Call for Submissions - Closing Date 17 October 2003

PUBLICATIONS AND RESEARCH

* Legal Needs of Homeless People Research Project - Law and Justice

   Foundation of NSW

* Bailiff Assisted (Forced) Evictions Study - Flinders University, South

   Australia

* 'Categories of Indigenous 'Homeless' People and Good Practice Responses

   to their Needs' - AHURI Research Report

* 'Streets Rights' Newsletter No 2  - Homeless Persons Legal Clinic -

   Melbourne

INTERNATIONAL NEWS

* Centre on Housing Rights and Evictions - International NGO - Free to Join

* Homeless News - Email List - United States 

You can also post messages to this Homelessness Human Rights and the Law

List, or send information to the List Convenors, who will post the

information, as appropriate.  See below for details about this list. 

*****************************

CAMPAIGNS AND ADVOCACY

Rights in Public Spaces Action Group - Brisbane - Seeking Supporters

A campaign group has been formed in Brisbane with the goal of bringing

about vagrancy offences law reform in Queensland. The  group is made up of

community legal centre workers, Aboriginal legal service staff, academics,

the Queensland Homeless Persons' Legal Clinic and representatives from

other peak bodies in the intellectual disability, youth and tenancy

sectors. The group is about to start lobbying the Queensland government

and is keen to hear from anyone in Queensland or elsewhere who would like

to be involved or kept informed. You can contact Tamara Walsh on

tamara.walsh@qut.edu.au for further information.

Longgrass Association plans next Freedom to Sleep protest - Darwin

Longgrass people in Darwin, supported by the Longgrass Association is now

planning another 'Freedom to Sleep' protest.  Longgrass Association has

been working to support the many people who live in public spaces in and

around Darwin in the Northern Territory who are subjected to harrassment

and attempts to move them on. Darwin City Council By-laws make it an

offence for a person to fall asleep in a public place between sunset and

sunrise.  See www.longgrass.tripod.com.au.  Next Bulletin will feature

this campaign. 

Boaders and Lodgers Campaign - NSW - Seeking Endorsements by 15 September2003

A reminder about this campaign which is seeking endorsements.  See

attached flier.

Productivity Commission Inquiry into Affordable Housing - Call for

Submissions - Closing Date 17 October 2003

The Federal Government announced it's Inquiry into Affordable Housing in

August.  The Commission's Terms of Reference are at

http://www.pc.gov.au/inquiry/housing/tor.html.   But the major question

remains: affordable housing for whom?

The Inquiry has been criticised for being confined to home ownership and

not dealing with the needs of people who are homeless, and people who are

never likely to be able to buy their own home.  See comments by the Leader

of the Australian Democrats at

http://chirs.infoxchange.net.au/news/items/00037.shtml and by the Greens

at  http://www.kerrynettle.org.au/600_media_sub.php?deptItemID=66. 

You can make a submission to the Inquiry by emailing the Inquiry Team at

housing@pc.gov.au.   Closing Date 17 October 2003.  Your submission does

not need to be lengthy.  Given that the terms of Reference do not include

social housing, homelessness or renting, you may wish to tell the Inquiry

whether you think that this is a problem (!) and why. 

**************************

PUBLICATIONS AND RESEARCH

Law and Justice Foundation of NSW - Legal Needs of Homeless People

Research Project

The Law and Justice Foundation of NSW has commenced a project on the LegalNeeds of Homeless People. It is part of a broader research agenda, the

Access to Justice and Legal Needs Program, that aims to identify the

particular legal and access to justice needs of economically and socially

disadvantaged people in New South Wales.

The project will examine the ability of homeless people to obtain legal

assistance (including legal information, basic legal advice, initial legal

assistance and legal representation); participate effectively in the legal

system (including access to courts, tribunals, and formal Alternative

Dispute Resolution mechanisms); obtain assistance from non-legal advocacy

and support (including non-legal early intervention and preventative

mechanisms, non-legal forms of redress, and community based justice) and

participate effectively in law reform processes. 

The research team will be conducting a literature review, roundtables and

consultations with legal and non-legal service providers and policy

makers, as well as focus groups and interviews with homeless people in New

South Wales.

For further information on this Project or the Access to Justice and Legal

Needs Program, contact Louis Schetzer, Senior Project Manager, Law &

Justice Foundation of NSW, Ph. 02 9221 3900, Fx. 02 9221 6280, Email:

lschetzer@lawfoundation.net.au. 

Bailiff Assisted (i.e Forced) Evictions Study - Finders University, South

Australia

Michele Slatter, Senior Lecturer, School of Law, and Andrew Beer,

Australian Housing and Urban Research Institute,  have completed a short

study on bailiff-assisted or forced evictions from private rental

properties.  The study, based in South Australia, showed that: 

(1)
80% of forced evictions were from the lowest 20% of the private rental

market by rent paid;

(2)
58% of evictions were from properties where the bond had been paid for

with financial assistance from the SA Government Housing Trust (compared

with 27% of private rentals as a whole);

(3)
33% of the tenants who were evicted had previously been before the

Residential Tenancies Tribunal; and

(4) 
the median length of tenancies included in the study was about 7

months, from the taking up of the lease to the date of the final eviction

by the bailiff.

Michele is now undertaking stage two of the study which is focusing on the

tenant's experience.  The research is aiming, in part, to analyse the

relative cost effectiveness of evicting tenants for non-payment of rent

compared to supporting people through a range of methods to stay in their

tenancies.   For more information, contact mslatter@e-access.com.au or

michele.slatter@flinders.edu.au.

'Categories of Indigenous 'Homeless' People and Good Practice Responses to their Needs - AHURI Research Report 
This Report, by Paul Memmott, Stephen Long and Catherine Chambers ', for

the Australian Housing and Urban Research Institute, is concerned with

small groups of Indigenous people living in public settings.  It is

significant in responding to some of the myths and misnomers associated

with the experiences of Indigenous people who can be targeted by campaigns

of legal regulation such as the now repealed Northern Territory Public

Order and Anti-Social Conduct Act, and city council by-laws regulating

conduct in public places, such as sleeping or drinking.

For a copy of the Report, go to

http://www.ahuri.edu.au/attachments/20168_pp_categoriesindigenous.pdf.

Homeless Persons' Legal Clinic - 'Street Rights' Newsletter No. 2 

The PILCH Homeless Persons' Legal Clinic, based in Melbourne, Street

Rights Newsletter, 2nd Edition, is available.  Go to:

http://www.pilch.org.au/html/getFile.asp?table=tbl_TCA_Article_Files&field=image&id=225

**************************

INTERNATIONAL NEWS

Centre on Housing Rights and Evictions - International Non-Government

Organisation - Join for free and get their E-Newsletters - www.cohre.org

This Centre ('COHRE') specialises in human rights, law and policy in

relation to housing rights and forced evictions.  The Centre's head office

is based in Geneva, and it's Asia-Pacific Program, which includes

Australia, is based here in Melbourne, Australia. The Centre produces

regular newsletters and bulletins.  

The COHRE Asia and Pacific Program has been active for many years, working

directly with various non-government and community-based organisations and

governments to promote and protect housing rights throughout the Asia and

Pacific region. The Program has conducted numerous fact-finding and

training missions and authored several reports on the housing rights

situations in Asia and the Pacific. The Programme has also assisted, and

remains available to assist, locally based organisations with bringing

housing rights issues to the attention of the various United Nations human

rights mechanisms.

The COHRE Asia and Pacific Progamme is coordinated by Mr. Ken Fernandes,

who can be contacted at cohreasia@cohre.org. 

Homeless News - Email List - United States

This free email list provides regular bulletins about news and current

developments in relation to homelessness in the United States, including

information about test cases and legal issues facing homeless people.  

To subscribe, go to http://groups.yahoo.com/group/HomelessNews/

END

********************

ABOUT THE HOMELESSNESS HUMAN RIGHTS AND THE LAW EMAIL LIST

The Homelessness Human Rights and the Law Email List consists of people

around Australia who are interested in: 

(1) 
approaching homelessness in Australia as a human rights issue; 

(2)
 using human rights and other rights/legal strategies to support people

experiencing homelessness; and

(3)
sharing information and collaborating in local, regional, state and

territory-wide, and national initiatives that promote a rights-based

approach to homelessness. 

Who is on the List?

People on the list include Australian community workers, lawyers,

journalists, academics, people who have experienced homelessness, and

homelessness government and policy workers.  As at 10 September 2003,  236

people are subscribers.

Who are the List Convenors?

The List Convenors are:

(1)
Livia Carusi, Coordinator, Support and Accommodation Rights Service,

Council to Homeless Persons: livia@chp.org.au

(2)
Cassandra Goldie, Director, Homelessness Legal Rights Project,

Gilbert + Tobin Centre of Public Law, University of New South Wales:

cassandra_goldie@fcl.fl.asn.au

(3)
Phil Lynch, Coordinator, Homeless Persons Legal Clinic, Public

Interest Law Clearing House: projects.pilch@vicbar.com.au

How do I use the List?

To JOIN the list, email the List Administrator at:

cassandra_goldie@fcl.fl.asn.au 

To SEND to this list, email your message to:

homelessness-humanrights@explode.unsw.edu.au

The List is currently un-moderated. You can send messages direct to the

list, post updates on interesting developments, ask questions, request

information, as you wish.   Alternatively, you can email a List Convenor

and we will send it on as appropriate.  You will receive occasional email

bulletins like this one from the Homeless Persons' Legal Rights Project at

the Gilbert + Tobin Centre of Public Law to keep you in touch with

developments elsewhere.  

To UNSUBCRIBE, email to: <majordomo@explode.unsw.edu.au> the following

command in the body of your email message: unsubscribe

homelessness-humanrights

Will my email details be released?

Not without your express permission. Only the List Convenors have access

to subscriber details. 

Having Problems? 

If you have problems, contact the List Administrator: Director, Homelessness

Legal Rights Project Gilbert + Tobin Centre of Public Law,

University of New South Wales, Sydney NSW 2052 

cassandra_goldie@fcl.fl.asn.au Phone: 02 9385 1295 Fax: 02 9385 1175
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